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Some time ago, in successive years, I wrote a couple of Christmas 
poems, a thing I hardly ever do, but I thought they might amuse you.  
 
   May all our lives be filled with that great light, 
  E’en as of old when frosty starmist fell, 
   Revealing sacred presence like a bell 
   Resounding ever onward through the night, 
   Yet fading sometimes when our little might 
   Can be deflected and our spirits quell — 
   How often does that peal become a knell, 
   Repeating sadly how we’ve failed the right! 
   In every soul there still can grow a spark — 
   So growing, shining even in despair — 
   That we forget it ever has been dark. 
   May such forgetting be our Christmas share, 
   And we’ll recall the goodness all around; 
   Sing with all joy that holy love is found. 
   •  • • • • • 
   December last I penned a rhyme 
   About the hopes of Christmastime. 
   Given the letters in the toast, 
   I thought a sonnet I could boast 
   With beginning letters of each line 
   Spelling the wish for mine and thine. 
   Rhythm and rhyme scheme all com-plete, 
   It seemed a most impressive feat; 
   Not quite Shakespearean nor yet Petrar-chan, 
   To an even stricter call I’d hearkened; 
   Octet problem, sestet solution, 
   Each rigid rule found resolution. 
 

             “Katy” page 8……………. 
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President’s Message 
 
The power of Facebook should not be underestimated. In many subtle ways it seems 
to impact how we behave. Take for example, the act of “checking in.”  I never cease 
to be amazed at how many people I know like to “check in.” While it is nice to know 
what friends and family are up to, sometimes the “check in” does seem, shall I say, 
trivial. 
 
As I was hosting Candles of Joys and Concerns yesterday, I was struck at how like 
“checking in” on Facebook that part of our service had become.  Political affiliations 
disguised as joys ruled the day. If not a political leaning, then we had an update on 
the week’s events.  The deeply personal and moving events that the time is designed 
to honor were missing. 
 
The trivialization of joys and concerns is the reason many UU churches have either 
eliminated it from their service, or merely light a single candle for all. Clearwater 
has chosen the former route while the Meetinghouse in Provincetown opted for the 
single candle approach. 
  
Such solutions do preserve the focus of the service, but at a cost. The purpose of 
joys and concerns is to allow members of the community to share events that are 
personally transformative. And thus strengthen the bonds of community.  Is there a 
way to preserve joys and concerns and yet screen at the same time? 
 
I believe there is. If members who felt they needed to share would provide Katy with 
a written note stating the nature of the joy or concern, she could then work that 
week’s genuine joys and concerns into her meditation. Those who wished to remain 
anonymous could so indicate.  
By so doing, joys and sorrows would be shared in a coherent manner. It can be 
unsettling when a profound sorrow is immediately followed by an equally profound 
joy. And those who wished to share without divulging their identity could now do 
so. A more spiritual and meaningful sharing would thus replace “checking in.” 
 
Katy has agreed to give this suggestion a try if others think it might be a more 
appropriate way of honoring our members who are experiencing some of life’s more 
profound moments. Please feel free to let me know your thoughts. 
 
Greg Burton 

WOMEN'S FORUM HOLIDAY PARTY  –  
 
All of the women of UU St. Pete are invited to our annual Holiday Party.  We'll 
meet on WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12TH AT 6 P.M. at Harvey's 4th Street 
Grill , which is at 31st Ave. North and 4th Street.  We'll enjoy dinner followed by a 
Yankee Swap.  Bring a $5 wrapped holiday gift and, after much trading and 
laughing, we'll see who goes home with the funniest, prettiest or most-sought-after 
gift.  Please let Betsy Filz or Pat Yochim know by Monday, Dec. 10th, if you'll be 
joining us.  
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 Months of Sundays 
 
December 2 " There Must Be Some Reason”   Rev. Korb 
 
December 9 “The Giving Is Easy” Rev. Korb  
 
December 16 “’Twas” 
 
December 23 “Out of the Dark”  Rev. Korb 
 
December 24 “Christmas Eve” Service 6:00pm Rev. Korb 
 
December 30 “World Enough and Time”  Rev. Korb  

December 
Celebrations 

 

Anniversaries 

 

30—Mike & Margie 
Manning 

 

Birthdays  
 

13—Pat Yochim 
22—Victor Beaumont 

27—Evie May 

 

Treasurer’s report – 
 
With so many guests and new members among us, I wanted to talk a bit about pledging. Pledges are the 
single largest source of monetary support for the church. Pledges allow the church’s governing Board of 
Trustees to plan a budget and make determinations about hiring staff and scheduling activities.  Pledges are 
solicited for the current fiscal year (July 1-June 30) at all times except when the annual canvas/stewardship 
drive solicits pledges for the coming fiscal year. 
Members and friends can initiate a pledge by filling out a pledge sheet indicating the amount you will give, 
weekly, monthly, or an annual amount. Guidelines for giving are provided by the UUA at http://
www.uua.org/documents/congservices/stewardship/fairshareguide.pdf 
A pledge is the result of studying your current financial picture and deciding what you can afford, and also 
deciding how much your church means to you.  If during the course of the year, your circumstances change 
and you find you cannot pay your full pledge, we understand. Please let me or the financial secretary, Dani 
Skrzypek, know for the records, but please don’t feel you are letting the church down or let that stop you 
from attending church. It’s when life is toughest that many of us most need the support of our church friends. 
October 2012 financials 
 

Total income 
Pledges  $7,205 
Endowment  $3,191 
Sunday services $725 
Special projects $679 
Building use  $274 
 Other income  $119 
 

Total expenses 
Compensation  $11,675 
Programs  $358 
Buildings & grounds $2,754 
Other expenses $476 
 
Margie Manning, Treasurer  

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

December 2012 ������ ����	�	

Please refer to the on-line calendar at our web site for updates WWW.uustpete.org 
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UUA Trustee Tidbits from Joan Lund 
As member congregations of the Unitarian Universalist Association, we covenant 
to affirm and promote our UU Principles”…number five…”The right of 
conscience and the use of the democratic process within our congregations and in 
society at large.” Are we involved in a “democratic process” when congregation 
delegates and others meet together once a year at General Assembly (GA)? Do 
those who participate in GA as delegates come funded by their congregations 
with instructions of how to vote on various issues? Are they truly representative 
of their congregations or are they UUs who possess enough money to be able to 
afford the expense of GA, have the time to attend, and maybe are interested in the 
location of where GA is being held? In January, 2010 the BOT received the Fifth 
Principle Task Force Report and for several reasons, mostly centered on making 
certain Justice GA 2012 was a success, did not address the recommendations of 
the Task Force’s report. In August 2012 an ad hoc task force of the BOT, which I 
convene, was charged with re-opening the conversation and recommending how 
the BOT should move forward with the recommendations. 
 
The Fifth Principle Task Force focused on the governance issues of GA and 
recommended that GA become a biennial event, held in odd years. In addition the 
Task Force recommended the delegate body change from passive receptors to 
active policy makers, giving power and the responsibility with it to the people 
who are the member congregations. Delegates would be elected and certified by 
their congregations or board and serve in an accountable relationship with 
geographically neighboring delegate teams and with UUA trustees. Delegate 
registration for the governance/business portion of the meeting would be 
subsidized by our UUA. 
 
The Fifth Principle Task Force Report indicated the future of our UU faith cannot 
continue in a faux democracy and unaccountable representation. The Task Force 
believes the status quo for GA is not an option. Quote from Report, “The thinking 
activity of the denomination has no focus now…no focusing process or 
mechanism”. 
 
Next month I will write on the BOT’s work so far regarding the 
recommendations; our discussions, decisions and how we are proceeding. The 
BOT did accept the fundamental objectives of the Fifth Principle Task Force to 
make GA more democratic, delegates more accountable, make the assembly less 
expensive, less economically discriminatory, less generationally discriminatory, 
and more active in policy formation. The committee further recommended the 
number of delegates be reduced to approximately 2,000.�I strongly suggest 
reading the Fifth Principle Task Force Report which is available on-line on our 
UUA web site.  
 
Please email or telephone me if you would like to talk about the 
recommendations and/or any other Trustee related issue: jlund@uua.org or 813-
931-9727. I wish you and your congregation a happy, blessed, and peaceful 
Holiday Season. 
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Teaching Thankfulness Without Guilt 
 
It goes without saying that an R.E. director wants her batch of students to grow up as responsible, globally 
aware citizens. That's part of what might be winkingly referred to as U.U. proselytizing: a desire to foster  
do-gooding. 
 
I also want them to grow up as happy individuals who are content with whatever contributions they make to 
the world-- and, by extension, content with themselves. 
 
In teaching responsible citizenship, there is a razor thin line between being informative, versus planting seeds-- 
or full blown runners-- of shame. We've all looked up from our potato chips to see Sally Struthers crying next 
to a malnourished child; and we're all slowly coming to terms with the fact that a soul only has so much energy 
to champion causes. This Thanksgiving season, as I try to craft lesson plan talking points that will inspire 
feelings of warmth and gratitude for our luxurious American lifestyle, I remain hyper-vigilant against that self-
defeating emotion, guilt. 
 
We know the classics: “Eat your broccoli; think of Calcutta.” “Why do you want such big toys this December, 
when you have so many?” The potential landmines are everywhere (which is not to say I embrace that sham of 
a teaching philosophy, the anti-traditional “all positive” approach, but that's another essay).  I may dwell too 
much on this “thankfulness / guilt” balance, but-- having been taught by Catholic and Mormon churches that a 
nice, friendly man got nailed to a tree because of me-- I don't wish to be another Sister Seamus to my students. 
 
Occasionally, a child will ask a question whose answer might inspire shame instead of awareness. “Why yes, 
Tommy, with that extra drive to the mall, you ARE contributing to the drowning of polar bears.” In the 
seconds following the question, my invisible countdown digits hover in the air. 
 
In this quest to not scar students, I do plenty of preventive reading. For a person without children, I read a lot 
of “Mommy Blogs!!!” (Excessive punctuation not my own.) It's not because of the catchy “o” assonance that 
the genre is branded as something other than “blogs for parents and teachers.” There's a movement among 
Generation Y to make the overachiever Yummy Mummy too self-aware; a bit smug and self-congratulatory. 
This new archetype is partly backlash against the post-Feminist devaluing of the stay at home mom. That 
stigma is real; half a dozen of my friends have had their egos wrecked by the shame of being an intelligent, 
educated, “careerless” woman. (Incidentally, this is something to be aware of when addressing the 
expectations and career daydreams of our mostly female UUSP student population.) 
 
Which, in a roundabout way, reinforces my point about helping students balance their sense of responsibility 
and thankfulness against any sense of guilt. In the same breath that my Yummy Mummy friends express 
gratitude for the resources that allow them to be full-time parents, they undergo heartrending identity struggles 
and needlessly lament their lack of “contribution” to the work force. Thankfulness in the presence of guilt 
deprives itself of so much joy. And if one or all of the girls in our classroom grow up to fill a role that's 
devalued by our society-- or if they sometimes fail to recycle, buy Fair Trade, or write activist letters to their 
senators-- I hope they feel gratitude that is still pure. 
 
May we all teach ourselves and others to enjoy thankfulness untainted by guilt. 
 
- Careena 
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Standing on the Side of Love with Immigrant Families 
 
Holiday Gifts for Immigrant Families – Change in Plans 
 
There are still a few gift tags on our “Angel” Tree in Gilmour Hall. Some of you have already purchased and 
brought in your gifts. Thank you! 
 
The gifts are for children of the five immigrant families that UU St Pete is helping out – here in Pinellas 
County. About four years ago your Migrant/Immigrant Ministry began to support  two immigrant families, 
then added two more and last month added our fifth family. Members of three families now have their “green” 
cards and the two others are in the U VISA process.  
 
We talked with the mothers and came up with three gifts for each of the 13 children. Each ornament on the tree 
lists a child’s first name, sizes and an item on their “wish” list. If you would like to adopt one – or partner with 
a friend – choose an ornament – fill in you name and contact info on the bottom part and bring it to the Social 
Justice table.  
 
Another option is to donate funds and we will do the shopping for you. The past two and next Share the Plates 
will support this project.   
 
Please bring your unwrapped gifts to the Church by December 16th – and our youngest members will help 
wrap the gifts for you. Rumor has it that Santa Giovanni will bring some pizza for those doing the wrapping – 
young and not so young! 
 
Your generosity is most appreciated. 
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…………..“Katy” from page 1 
�

      I printed out the tour de force 
      And waited for applause, of course — 
      Am waiting still.... No, let’s be fair, 
      A professor here, a scholar there 
      Praised the sonnet’s iron fetters, 
      Noted the clever initial letters, 
      Noted too the coincidence 
      That most of the lines made perfect sense. 
      For praises now no more I’ll fish, 
      But in simpler form to match the wish, 
      Sing these annual words of cheer, 
      “Merry Christmas, and a glad New Year.” 
 
     And so I still say.��
�

                          ����   

Music Notes 
 

Twark your twalendars for Twunday, Twecember 16 and Twring your Twamily, Twriends, and Tweighbors to 
our 6th Twusical… “’TWAS!” 
 
Written just for our church, the plot of “Twas”  scrambles the story of Jesus’ birth from the book of Luke with 
C. Clement Moore’s classic poem “’Twas The Night Before Christmas” and Dicken’s immortal novel “A 
Christmas Carol.”  This light hearted vehicle to present a UU message includes the bible’s Mary, Joseph, a 
Shepherd and her flock of sheep, the Three Wise Men (lead by an erratic Star), the Three Wise Women, and a 
Bethlehem innkeeper (named Hilton…).  From Moore’s poem we have Mama in her kerchief, jolly ol’ St. 
Nick and his 8 – 10 reindeer (our younger RE kiddos).  Dicken’s characters include Scrooge, Marley’s Ghost 
and of course, Tiny Tim.  
 
Our 11:00 service on Sunday, December 16 will be all about our wonderful community coming together in 
this special place to experience a magical intergenerational experience during a Sunday morning service.  Nine 
scenes of UU messages, 5 carols with liberalized lyrics and tons of schtick all add to the holiday fun as our 
special place hosts a service that you will want to bring your friends to.   
 
Waves of love, 
Jim 
 
P.s.  Feel free to sing along with the humorously “liberalized” carols, including: God or whatever you believe 
or don’t believe in rest ye merry gentlemen, women, children, folk, “guys.”  Oh Little Town St. Petersburg.  
Joy To The World for something’s come.  We wish you a merry Everything. 
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         CROP Walk, 2013 –  
 
Would you like to take on a once-a-year project for UU St. Pete by chairing CROP Walk?  Read on....The 
Homeless Ministry has sponsored St. Pete's Annual CROP Walk to raise funds to end hunger around the world 
and in our community for many years.  We join with many other St. Pete churches in this worthy endeavor 
annually on the first Sunday of March year.  All PR materials and a comprehensive guide are provided by 
CROP Walk, organized locally by The St. Pete Free Clinic so this is not a difficult chore, but it is surely a 
worthwhile one.  If you're interested, please contact Pat Yochim or Reggie Craig for more details.  

      The Sixth Annual West Central Cluster 
         Holiday Service 
 
“UU Holiday Radio Special!” 
 
Our Ultra Low Power Radio Station will broadcast once again within the walls of the Tarpon Springs 
Unitarian Universalist 
Church! 
 
Featuring- 
Joyful Music of the Season (Our Bell Choir will be presenting) 
The Famous Cluster Players 
Surprises Galore! 
Bring socks and undies for children 
 
December 10, 7:00 PM 
Unitarian Universalist Church of 
Tarpon Springs, 230 Grand Blvd. 

            Guest At Your Table 
 

Hopefully your GAYT boxes are filling up.  
 

By placing your GAYT box on the table where your family eats its meals, and contributing coins or bills into 
the box each meal, your are inviting an unseen guest to share with you. When you read from the booklet 
"Stories of Hope" you will learn who some of the unseen guests are, and how your giving helps to promote UU 
values which uphold the inherent dignity and worth of all people by strengthening workers' rights, the right to 
safe affordable drinking water, defending civil liberties, preserving the rights of marginalized groups in times 
of disaster and armed conflict. Keep this ritual throughout the holidays. The boxes will be collected on 
January 6. 
 

UUSC membership begins at just $40 a year for individuals, $20 for seniors and $10 for youths. Giving to 
GAYT contributes to the changes that the UUSC works to promote throughout the world. Contributions may 
also be made by using the envelope available in Gilmour Hall. 
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Homeless Ministry Up Date 
 
Thanks to all who participated with the Stone Soup event held the Sunday before Thanksgiving. Together we 
raised over $344.00 to benefit UU St. Pete Homeless Ministry’s  Outreach efforts. 
  
Our Pancake breakfast continues to be a great success and we have raised over $126.00 so far this fall. 
Don’t forget the next Pancake Breakfast coming on January 27th. 
 
Our  Friday night Picnic in the Playground serves an as many as   200 meals weekly, this interfaith event 
continues to be recognized locally and nationally as a model and has inspired others to action. Contact 
Reggie Craig 
 
Every Monday  volunteers  from our church community help serve an evening meal to those who are hungry 
at the  Beacon House . Volunteers  are especially needed in the summer months.  See Pat Yochim   
 
Sharing Abundance continues to be an important  service where  food that would be discarded is collected 
and re-purposed  to those who are in need and those who want to help. See Geneva Nelson after nearly 
every Sunday service at the “Sharing Abundance” table. 

 
Our most recent distributions, with funds generated from share the plates, pancake breakfast and other fund 
raisers include the following: 
 
Daystar Life Services  “ Providing the basic necessities of life to our neighbors”  $300.00    
 
St Pete Free Clinic’s Beacon House  

  “ Men’s transitional shelter and evening  community meals “         $300.00    
 
St Pete Free Clinic’s Woman’s Residence   

 “Single women’s transitional shelter”              $300.00    
   
Celebrate Outreach “ Interfaith group dedicated to preventing and ending homelessness in our area through 
social justice, advocacy, community education and direct service”. 

          $200.00 
Friday Night Picnic in the Playground                $200.00 
 
On December 16th at 4PM  the Homeless Ministry will help host   a service and reception at Trinity Lutheran 
Church to observe National Homeless Persons Memorial Day and the homeless persons who have died 
without homes  in Pinellas County. All are encouraged to attend this interfaith service. 
 
If you would like to be more involved with the Homeless Ministry join us for our monthly meeting the 2nd 
Monday of every month at the church office at 6 PM. 
   
Thank you all for your continued support, and sometimes tolerance, to make this Ministry a true “beacon for 
social activism and service”. 
 
In deepest gratitude, 
 
The Homeless Ministry 
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Solmate Socks are in!   
 
Dani, Kate and Dean will have your orders 
ready for pick-up in Gilmour right after the 
service. 
Wait till you see how beautiful and happy they 
are!!! 
A big Thank You goes to everyone who bought 
socks.  Your fun-filled purchases brought our 
church a profit of $537.05!!! 

Una Voce Holiday Concert 
 

Our world renown Holiday Concert flyer is at left. I have only six 
tickets left for each performance. They are $20 in advance and $25 
at the door. But I wouldn’t wait until the day of performance. This 
show is hot! And will probably sell out. 
 

Some of the songs on the program are: 
Grown Up Christmas List - Performed by the UV Rays 
Bashana Haba'ah 
Baby It's Cold Outside 
It's Beginning To Look Alot Like Christmas 
Mele Kalikimaka 
Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays - Performed by the UV Rays 
Bidi Bom 
Lirum, Lirum - Performed by the UV Rays 
Riu, Riu Chiu 
Noel! - Performed by the UV Rays 
The Prodigal 
Betelehemu  
 
Call the office for tickets. Leave message if I’m not here.   

emma's revolution 

Saturday December 1st  

Craftsman House  

2955 Central Avenue 

Concert @ 6:30pm 

$18 in advance/$23 week prior 

For tickets, contact Jeff by 

email or phone at 727-323-ARTS (2787). 

Seating is limited. 
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UUSP Mission Statement 
	

“Providing a compassionate and welcoming community, inspiring spiritual and 
intellectual growth, and serving as a  beacon for social activism and service.” 


